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Summer Social on July 12, 2008


This year's summer social event will be held on Saturday July 12, 2008, at the Keystone Central School District Environmental Education Center near Mill Hall / Lock Haven (351 Mackeyville Road, Mackeyville, PA  17750; see directions below). The Environmental Center is located on Fishing Creek about 10 miles downstream of the Sieg Center (past location of summer social).  The Chapter's budget continues to be in good shape, thus we would again like to offer free steak or chicken as well as non-alcoholic beverages. As in the past, please bring a covered dish, salad, or desert to share at the picnic. If you plan to attend, please send an RSVP to Dave Heicher (dheicher@srbc.net or 717-238-0423, extension 110) by Monday, July 7, and indicate your choice of steak or chicken.  The event will begin at 3:00 p.m.  This is a beautiful facility, so please plan to attend and enjoy some time with your fellow PA Chapter members.

Directions:


From the west - Follow I-80 to exit 173. Turn left onto PA Rt 64 east and follow for about 4 miles and turn right onto Mackeyville Rd (John Deere Equipment Dealer just before Mackeyville Rd on the right). Follow Mackeyville Rd for about 2 miles and the Environmental Center will be on your right as you go around a sharp turn.


From the east - Follow I-80 to exit 178. Turn right onto US 220 north and follow for about 3/4 mile. Turn left onto Fairground Road and follow for about 1 mile. Fairground Rd becomes Main St in Mackeyville (bear to the right at Y) and continue following Fairground Rd / Main St for about 1/4 mile. Turn Right onto Mackeyville Rd and follow for about 1/3 mile and the Environmental Center will be on your left as you go around a sharp turn.

President’s Corner


As my term comes to an end as President of the PA AFS Chapter, I would like to thank all of the Chapter officers and members for their many contributions over the past year. Attendance at Chapter meetings has improved considerably over the past several years, which I feel reflects on the interest and dedication of members to remain active with Chapter activities as well as learn new fisheries information through technical presentations and workshops.  The Spring 2008 meeting was highlighted by an excellent hands-on fish identification workshop led by Doug Fischer (PFBC), Tim Stecko (PSU), and Geoff Smith (ClearWater Conservancy). This will hopefully be the first of numerous workshops offered by the Chapter over the next few years. As we complete 2008 and enter into 2009, there are several conferences in which  the Chapter will be involved with including a joint meeting with NY Chapter AFS in February 2009 (Owego, NY), the NEAFWA Conference in April 2009 (Lancaster), and the National AFS meeting in September 2010 (Pittsburgh).  These meetings will provide an exceptional opportunity for Chapter members to get involved, and your involvement in these meetings will be crucial to their success.  The host state AFS Chapter plays an active role in providing assistance with planning and coordinating the National AFS meeting, so it is critical that PA AFS Chapter members get involved. A large number of volunteers will be needed to assist with planning AFS 2010.  This is a great opportunity to help out and have fun. Please consider helping out at whatever capacity your schedule allows.  For more information, please contact myself or the incoming President Geoff Smith (geoff@clearwaterconservancy.org).  I hope to see you all at the Summer Social in July.









Regards,









Jason Detar

PA Chapter AFS Website
The PA Chapter Web Master Cara Campbell has done a great job with getting the Chapter’s website back up and running. The website can be accessed at http://www.fisheries.org/units/pa/ .  

Fish ID Information on the PA Chapter AFS Website


We extend many thanks to Doug Fischer and Tim Stecko for their work as instructors at the fish identification workshop conducted at the April 5, 2008 Chapter meeting.  They are preparing a presentation that will be included on the PA Chapter AFS Website at http://www.fisheries.org/units/pa/. An email will be distributed when the presentation is available.

American Fisheries Society 2008 Meeting


The American Fisheries Society will hold its 138th meeting August 17-21, 2008 in Ottawa, Canada.  The meeting will be held at the Ottawa Congress Centre and Westin Hotel.  For additional information, see the website at http://fisheries.org/afs08/index.html .

Spring 2009 Technical Meeting with NY Chapter American Fisheries Society


President-Elect Geoff Smith of the PA Chapter AFS is working with the NY Chapter AFS to hold a joint technical meeting of the two chapters in Spring, 2009. The meeting is being planned for Treadway Inn in Owego, NY and will be held in early February. The facilities are right on the Susquehanna River just across the New York/ Pennsylvania border.  The meeting theme is “Energy and Fisheries”.  The call for papers should be coming out in the next few weeks.  If any of you are presently working on or know someone who is working on energy related topics (i.e. fuel costs and angler participation, effects of energy exploration on fisheries, etc.) and would be interested in being a plenary speaker please contact Geoff Smith at geoff@clearwaterconservancy.org or (814) 237-0400.  Also, if anyone is interested in helping plan this event also let Geoff know as well. 

2009 Northeast Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies Meeting, Lancaster, PA


The Northeast Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies will hold its annual meeting at the Eden Resort Inn and Suites in Lancaster, PA on April 26-29, 2009. Information and contacts can be obtained at http://www.neafwa.org/index.html.


2010 American Fisheries Society Meeting in Pittsburgh, PA


The national AFS annual meeting will be held in Pittsburgh in September 2010.  The host state AFS Chapter plays an active role in helping to plan and coordinate the national meeting, so it is critical that PA AFS Chapter members get involved.  This is a great opportunity to help out and have fun.  Please let Chapter President Jason Detar or incoming Chapter President Geoff Smith know if you are interested in assisting.  He can provide a summary of the first planning meeting, as well as details regarding future planning meetings for the event.  Even if you can provide assistance on a limited basis, we would very much appreciate your help.  If you can help, please contact Jason at jdetar@state.pa.us (814-359-5118) or Geoff Smith at previously listed email or phone number.
Minutes

PA Chapter American Fisheries Society

April 5, 2008 Meeting


Chapter President Jason Detar convened a short business meeting at 9:00 a.m. at the PFBC’s H. R. Stackhouse School of Conservation, Bellefonte, PA.   He provided a reminder regarding the national meeting in Pittsburgh in 2010 and explained that the state host chapter receives about 10 percent of the income from the national meetings.  Jason and others from the PA Chapter attended an initial planning meeting in Pittsburgh.  Further planning will be underway in late May, and we would appreciate volunteers.  Workgroups will be established for specific tasks, so please consider helping out.


Jason obtained information regarding potential courses that may be offered in conjunction with future meetings.  


Ashley Lenig will prepare an e-mail regarding nominations for PA Chapter officers, and we will send ballots to the membership.  Jason asked that people let either him or Ashley know if they have nominations or are interested in running for office.


The summer social will be scheduled soon.  Also, some preliminary discussions are underway with NY Chapter AFS to consider a joint PA/NY Chapter spring technical meeting next year.  Geoff Smith will be investigating this further. Owego, NY is being considered as a possible location, and the NY Chapter may be willing to take the lead.


Dave Heicher read the minutes of the November 16, 2007 meeting, and they were approved.  Dave also gave the Chapter financial report for the period November 16, 2007 through April 5, 2008.  Total income and disbursements during that time period were $306.00 and $344.67, respectively.  Current balance on hand was $10,085,20.  A newsletter will be completed soon and sent to the membership. 


A fish ID workshop was held after the business meeting.  The workshop focused on identification of fishes commonly encountered while sampling that may be challenging to identify in the field.  Doug Fischer (PFBC), Tim Stecko (PSU), and Geoff Smith (ClearWater Conservancy) led the fish identification workshop. Lunch was provided at noon, followed by a tour of the Pleasant Gap Hatchery facilities in the afternoon.

Minutes

PA Chapter American Fisheries Society

November 16, 2007 Meeting


After a pizza social, Chapter President Jason Detar called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the H.R. Stackhouse School of Conservation, 1150 Spring Creek Road, Bellefonte, PA  16823.  Minutes of the summer meeting were approved.  Current chapter officers are:

· Jason Detar, President

· Geoff Smith, President-elect

· Dave Heicher, Secretary/Treasurer

· Dave Argent, Past President

· Ashley Lenig, Excomm Member (serving second year of 2-year term)

· Sue Thompson, Excomm Member (serving first year of 2-year term)

· Michael Chislock, Student Representative

The PA Chapter Web Master is Cara Campbell.


Elections of officers will be held in spring 2008 for President, President-elect, Secretary/Treasurer, one Excomm Member, and Student Representative.  An e-mail will be sent to the membership with the ballots.



The treasurer's report for the period July 14, 2007 through November 15, 2007 was presented and accepted.  The ending balance in the check book was $10,123.87.  



Jason updated the membership on the March 2007 Joint Technical Meeting of the PA and WV Chapters in Morgantown, WV, as well as the June 2007 Diadromous Fish Workshop at Halifax, Nova Scotia.  Proceedings of diadromous workshop will be published and available for purchase.


Jason also announced that the Southern Division AFS meeting would be held February 28 – March 2, 2008 at Wheeling, WV, and that the Northeastern Division AFS meeting would be held April 27-30 at Galloway, NJ.  The AFS 2010 National Meeting will be held at Pittsburgh, PA.  Jason also said that planning was underway for the PA Chapter Spring 2008 meeting.


We have sold the last of our PA Chapter AFS caps.  The membership decided to proceed with ordering a new set of caps for sale.


The technical session began at 7:30 pm.  Speakers and topics were as follows:

· Tom Clark, Susquehanna River Basin Commission "West Branch Susquehanna Subbasin  Abandoned Mine Drainage Remediation Strategy"

· Scott Carney, PA Fish and Boat Commission "Habitat Enhancement and Restoration in Pennsylvania Lakes and Streams"

· Alan Heft, Maryland DNR Inland Fisheries "Coldwater Habitat Restoration and Preservation Strategies in Maryland"

· Jason Detar, PA Fish and Boat Commmission "The National Fish Habitat Initiative and Eastern Brook Trout Joint Venture in Pennsylvania"


The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.
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